
E-Bulletin Term 3 Week 9 23/9/22

Kia ora e te whānau

As I type this on Thursday afternoon my tummy is starting to flip flop. The alarm will be set for 2.15am Friday
morning to join the Cactus students on their longest day. It’s been an epic 8 weeks and we are looking forward to
their Cactus graduation Friday night!

Well done to our students who sat Practice Exams. These will provide students and teachers with valuable
information on how to best structure the remaining weeks left of learning. The grades will also be used if students are
unable to sit final exams due to emergencies.

Student Rep on the BOT

A huge congratulations to Shaun-Leigh Davey who has been voted by students to represent them on our Board of
Trustees! It was great to see so many candidates standing for this position. We look forward to finding other
leadership roles for the students who were not successful.

Whānau class - showcase

Through Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori, our students were given
options on how to share their learning. Some created tiktoks to
share local stories, others used Canva to create positive
messages for classroom walls - such as these from Mrs
Argents whānau class.

Also, check out the videos posted to facebook last week.
Students discussed whether they



1st XV End of season function

A huge congratulation to our 1st XV rugby players on an awesome season. A special thanks to coach Colin Davey,
and manager Debbie Meads - they pour their heart and soul into supporting our young people.

Diabetes Fundraiser

There are 9 children in our district that are type 1 diabetic.
Sandra Wallace and a Putāruru group are putting on a
fundraiser to help fund CGM monitors or similar to help
these children.

Children's haunted trail at Plaza $2
Quiz night followed by Rocky Horror Picture show movie
$25
29 October 2022

Some of our students will be selling food on the night to
fundraise for Hockey and the Interact group

Below is a picture of Aaron Rogers, Lily Windley and
Oran Benneto - they are part of the Interact group who
attended the September Rotary dinner where we all
learned more about living with diabetes and the
importance of this fundraiser



From our Board of Trustees

To our staff, parents/caregivers and community members, tēnā koutou katoa.

As you are aware, the Board has started the recruitment process for appointing a new Principal/Tumuaki to  Putāruru
College.  We are inviting staff, students, parents/caregivers and community members to give us feedback about the
qualities, knowledge and skills you would like our new Principal/Tumuaki to have to help the Board make its final
decision. We would appreciate your responses by Monday 26th September. The information will be collated by the
Board and Rachel Allan, the consultant we have contracted to work with us for this recruitment process. Your
feedback is confidential. Link to survey here: https://tinyurl.com/2acbwu4e

You can also give feedback to the appointments committee by emailing Debbie Meads -
chairperson.putaruru@gmail.com

Ngā mihi, nā
Appointments Committee, Putāruru College Board

Tokoroa Bus students

At the start of next term students will be issued with a bus card, loaded with enough credit to get them through until
the end of the year. It is important they use the card to swipe on and off the bus. School will continue to pay 50% of
their bus fare for the remainder of the year. Cards can be collected from student services - more information to come.

Canteen reduced hours

The canteen will only be open every second day (Monday, Wednesday, Friday) from Week 3 until the end of Term 4.
Our healthy lunches will still be available for students at both breaks.

Term 4
Monday 7th November: NCEA exams start
Friday 25th November: Senior Prizegiving 12-3pm
Friday 9th December: Last day for juniors and seniors, Junior prize giving 10am
Monday 12th - Wednesday 14th December: Teacher Only Days

Ngā mihi, Sharon Moller, Principal

https://tinyurl.com/2acbwu4e




ADVERT: PASSING EXAMS ON-LINE LEARNING PROGRAMME

Helping Senior Students Improve Their Exam Results

Dear Parents,

Final exams are approaching fast!

To support senior students with their exam preparation, Patrick Sherratt, from Innervate Education, has been
facilitating a study skills seminar in schools around the country called Passing Exams.

Patrick has now condensed all the content from the seminar into an on-line learning programme – ten units each with
a PDF document download that can be accessed at any time.

The Passing Exams programme presents a 5-step “how to study” approach – everything your teen needs to know for
how to improve their exam preparation and ultimately results.

Within these steps, Patrick also presents solutions to common challenges your teen may experience in the lead-up
to their exams next term. Within the programme are suggestions for how to:

● improve motivation,
● reduce distractions,
● optimise memory retention and recall
● reduce exam nerves…. and more

To get an overview of the programme, simply visit: http://howtopassexams.com/

http://howtopassexams.com/



